
                                 

WORKERS' COMPENSATION COMMITTEE - CONFERENCE CALL NOTES JANUARY 9, 2016 
 
Committee Co-Chair Rich Lenkov called the meeting to order and there was discussion  
of the committee's current activities and plans for 2016.  
 
1.       Heath Sherman, co-chair of the Committee Conference subcommittee, updated everyone re: the 
Atlanta conference. Topic approvals going out shortly.  
2.       Kay Ferrara updated the members regarding progress on planning for the annual conference to be 
held this year in Orlando, FL.  
3.       Eric Gilkey, Editor of  WC Magazine, participated.  Eric and & Rich discussed need for content for 
WC Magazine, and also opportunities to submit content for the other CLM magazines, especially 
Litigation Management Magazine.  
4.       Kay Ferrara discussed briefly the status of the Adjuster Training subcommittee's work in creating 
and finalizing the first WC Training program to be available, Workers' Compensation 101, as the 
committee co-chairs, who worked very hard on this project throughout 2015, were not able to 
participate in the conference call this month. The committee plans to begin work soon on a new 
adjuster training program and will be looking for members who want to help.  
5.       Kay & Rich encouraged people to attend local chapter events, one of which is in Chicago next 
week. 
 
Ladies & Gentlemen:  this is your committee and we ask for and need your lively help and participation! 
Please feel free at any time to contact any of the committee chairs with ideas, suggestions, idle 
thoughts, or criticisms....all are welcome.  

Thanks to all,  
Jim Poerio 
 
 

 


